
 

 

CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

June 3, 2021 

Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Patrick Edwards at 6:58 pm..  Roll call:  Chris Norman, 
Cindy Humke, Chris Wood, Cathi Fouts, and John Bartello. Norman moved and was seconded by Wood 
to approve the agenda. Motion carried 5-0 

Guests:  none 

New Business: 

a. Apparently a semi went through Lambs Grove and did an extensive amount of damage to 
30’ of curbs on Emerson Hough and Oakwood. Andreas was quoted $79.80/foot by Manatts. 
This comes to $2394 and will saved us the mobilization fee since we have already them 
doing curb repair from Derecho. Humke made a motion to add this curb repair to our 
budget. Fouts 2nd the motion. Motion carried 5-0.   

Consent Agenda: 

Bartello moved to approve May Minutes, May reconciliation report, and June list of bills. This was 
seconded by Wood. Motion carried 5-0. 

News Printing Company Publications – minutes $426.52 

Dodd’s Sanitation Contract $700.00 

Kathy Andreas Salary $413.09 

IPERS Retirement $75.50 

JCAC Animal control $225.00 

Fire Department Installment #2 of 28E agreement  $13,128.00 

Alliant Street lights and LG sign 426.52 

Total  Bills  $15,028.95 

  

General Fund $900.22 

Charges for Fee $2369.31 

Local Option Sales Tax $1187.10 

Emergency $5.33 

Road Use Fund $1555.44 



 

 

Debt Service 

 

$51.47 

 

Total May Revenue $6068.87 

 

Mayor:  Fouts attended a meeting regarding our Emergency services on behalf of Edwards. Jasper 
County is trying to get all of their smaller towns with Emergency Services to help collaborate with each 
other to cut down current response times to emergency calls. We will be receiving a Federal grant up to 
$21,000 for CoVid related expenses. This will be sent to us from the City of newton. We can use these 
funds for salaries, emergency radios, phone for city, etc… 

Streets: no report      

Sewers: no report 

Parks:  all good and being mowed and kept beautiful 

Tree Steward:  All remaining trees have been given to new owners that grow and love them Mayor 
Edwards and Cathi Fouts. 

Storm Sewers:  no report 

City Clerk: The phone we procured for the City will cost an initial $60 to install with a monthly bill of $20 
to be paid to Andreas as this is an extra line added to her personal phone. 

Old Business:  

               a.  Research guidelines set in place for obtaining bids for repairs to streets 

 b. Motion was made and passed about hiring USIC at May’s Council Meeting. There was some   
discrepancy about part of their contract and how it will affect Lambs Grove should there be an accident 
due to USIC’s markings. Council agreed to move on in with them in spite of this. Mayor Edwards was to 
contact our attorney to go through remaining contract. Providing there was nothing else that needed 
discussing, the City would go forward with signing their contract and using their services.  

Bartello made a motion to adjourn meeting at 7:53Pm. Wood 2nd the motion. Motion carried 5-0.  

Next Council Meeting will be July 1, 2021 at 7:00PM at Thomas Jefferson Elementary.  
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